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HCAA Board 
Steve Stoutamire – 
President  
John Benedict -- Vice 
President  
Rudi Winzinger -- 
Treasurer  
Terry Farley – Secretary 
 
At-Large Members:  
Jose Contreras  
Celeste Hall  
Bob Ogle 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
Stephanie Ertel,  
ertels@mac.com 
 

CALENDAR 

General Meeting, 
May 15, 2010 
12:30 p.m. 
 
Field Work 
Kimble Co. 5/8 
Medina 5/22 TBA 
 
Tom Miller Party 
May 29, 2010 
12:00 Noon 
 
Joint Meeting 
With Kerr County  
Historical Comm. 
July 17, 2010 
 
 
 

 

 

   Kristi Miller Ulrich, 
Project Archeologist 
and Research Scientist 
with the Center for 
Archeological Research 
at UTSA, will provide a 
window on the Spanish 
Colonial period in 
Bexar County with her 
program for the May  
15, 2010 HCAA 
meeting at Riverside 
Nature Center. Perez 
Ranch, the First 
Spanish Ranch in 
Bexar County, known 
to archeologists as 
41BX274, is located 
along the northern 
bank of the Medina 

May Meeting Features 
Colonial Ceramics 
Kristi Miller Ulrich, CAR Archeologist, to Explore 
Perez Ranch Excavation in Bexar County 
 

 

Joint meeting with Kerr County Historical 

Commission Set For July 17 at RNC 

s 
   The HCAA General 
Meeting on Saturday, 
July 17, 2010 will be 
a joint meeting of 
HCAA and the Kerr 
County Historical 
Commission.  The two 
organizations have 
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River.  From January 
through May 2008, 
CAR carried out testing 
and data recovery at 
the Perez Ranch site.  
A total of 114 shovel 
tests were excavated 
to a depth of 40 cm, 
and a total of 77 test 
units were excavated, 
exposing the 
foundation of the Perez 
Ranch stone house.  
Artifacts recovered 
from the vicinity of the 
stone foundation 
appear to date the 
construction and 
occupation to the early 
to late 19th century. 

Investigations at the 
jacal (an adobe-type 
structure built with 
poles and mud) 
revealed a mix of 
cultural materials 
dating to the late 
Spanish Colonial 
period and the 20th 
century. 

  Ulrich’s expertise lies 
with the Spanish 
Colonial occupation of 
Texas.  She is the co-
author with Anne Fox 
of the CAR publication 
“A Guide to Ceramics 
from Spanish Colonial 
Texas.  Cont’d. May 
Meeting, p.3 

 

 

thveteran of more than 
50 prehistoric and 
historic archeological 
projects.  

many interests in 
common, and both 
receive support from 
the Texas Historical 
Commission for their 
public outreach and 
other projects. 

  The program for the 
July 17 meeting will 
feature Rachel Feit, 
archeologist with 
Hicks & Company in 
Austin, Texas.  She will 
be speaking on historic 
archeology. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  John Benedict, Joe 
Luther and Kay 
Woodward are the 
initial members of a 
committee appointed 
by the HCAA Board 
to investigate the 
possibility of creating 
a presence for HCAA 
on the Internet.  
According to 
Woodward, “an 
HCAA Web Site will 
increase awareness 
of our organization 
and provide an 
updated constant 
calendar of events.” 

Board Considers Future Website for HCAA 

 

  Bryant Saner will 
chair the HCAA Field 
Work Committee 
following his 
appointment at the 
April Board meeting.  
The other members 
of the Field Work 
Committee are Kay 
Woodward, Woody 
Woodward and 
Dorothy Grayson.  
Jose Contreras will 
serve as the Board 

Saner to Head Field Work Committee 

 

  Do you ever wonder 
how the snacks and 
desserts appear at 
our Meetings?  It’s 
magic! 

   Actually, those 
brownies, cakes, dips, 

Hospitality is magical? 
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   Benedict has 
prepared an “HCAA 
Website Develop-
ment” Checklist 
identifying the many 
issues to be  consid-
ered before making 
the decision to create 
and maintain a 
website.  

  The committee 
hopes to appoint two 
additional HCAA 
members to work on 
this project to add 
more knowledge and 
skills to the effort.  

  The first step is to 
analyze web sites 
used by archeolog-
ical associations and 
other organizations 
to identify the most 
effective designs and 
make a comprehen-
sive list of desired 
content.    

  Other matters of 
interest are price, 
available domain 
names, and how to 
determine what to 
include on the site. 

Kay Woodward 

 

liaison to the 
committee. 

  In addition to 
guiding the training 
for new Principal 
Archeologists to lead 
HCAA archeological 
investigations, the 
committee will 
review the P.A.’s 
proposals for site 
work and the 
resulting data 
reports. 

  Future activities for 
the Field Work 
Committee include 
training for the 
general membership 
and arranging field 
trips to the many 
interesting local 
archeological sites, 
area museums and 
other locations 
within driving 
distance of Kerrville.  

chips, cold drinks 
and other goodies 
appear through the 
generosity and 
volunteer effort of 
some of our members. 
At our next meeting,  

be sure to thank the 
“elves” who bring the 
food, make the 
coffee and set 
everything up, then 
ask how you can help 
the next time. 

                  Stephanie Ertel 
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Don’t miss  

tom 
miller’s  

95th 
birthday 

 
 
 

When:  May 29 
Time:  Noon 
Place: 
Woodwards’ 
813 Rim Rock 
Kerrville 
 
Pot Luck 

BBQ 
Meat & Drinks 
on the House, 
Bring salad, 
dessert, 
veggies, fruit 
or rolls 
 
Everyone is 
Invited – Come 
have fun with 
your HCAA 
friends! 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Ulrich presented a paper on her Perez Ranch work at the SHA 
2010 Conference in Historical and Underwater Archeology at Amelia 
island Plantation in Jacksonville, Florida January 6-9, 2010.  She is a 
veteran of more than 50 prehistoric and historic archeological 
projects, both in the field and laboratory, completed since joining the 
research staff at CAR in June, 1998.  She has conducted research 
concerning the ceramic technology related to the historic period of 
Texas, and contributed much to our knowledge of the historic period 
in Bexar County. 

 Ulrich received her Bachelors Degree in Anthropology from the 
University of San Diego in California in May 1998. In August 2004, 
she was awarded a Masters Degree in Anthropology from UTSA.  Her 
Masters Thesis focused on an analysis of native and colonial ceramics 
recovered from Mission San Juan de Capistrano in San Antonio, 
Texas.   

May Meeting 

Continued from p. 1 
 

See more 
examples of 

Kristi Ulrich’s 
work at 

texasbeyondhistory.org 
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Sherds of blue and white majolica, a 
lead-glazed decorated pottery from 
Mexico, are common in Spanish 
Colonial sites, as are other brightly 
decorated imported wares. TARL 
archive 
 
Scanned by Kristi Ulrich 
……………………………………………. 
Your Best Chance for TAS Field 

School in the Hill Country 
 
  May 31 is the Deadline to Register  
for the 2010 TAS Field school. The 
T-shirt Deadline is May 15! 

 
 An exciting week of hands-on 
archeology will be be held June 12-
19, near Tarpley, just an hour’s 
drive from Kerrville. This is a major 
prehistoric site in a beautiful area.  
 
Go to www.txarch.org to learn all 
the details and get your 
registration done by the deadline. 
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A REMINDER  
 The HCAA is thankful that many land owners allow us to survey their 
property for archeological sites. We should constantly remind ourselves that: 
  
 All artifacts found on their property belong to the landowner. HCAA 
 members keep no artifacts.  
 If an archeological site is identified on the landowner’s property, the 
 location of the ranch should remain confidential.  
 We visit a property only with the owner’s permission. 
 We do not hold a land-owner liable for injuries which occur while on  
 their property. 
 We encourage and enjoy the participation of the landowner in our 
 activities.  
 The HCAA offers its archeological activities as a community service. 

  Bryant Saner, Kay 
Woodward and John 
Benedict comprise the 
HCAA survey team 
currently working to 
register a new 
archeological site in 
Kimball County. 

  The owner of the 
ranch that is the site of 
the survey invited 
HCAA to visit the site 

Kimble County Ranch Survey 

P.O. Box 290393 
Kerrville, TX  
78029-0393 
 
Phone:  
 
 
Fax: 
 
 
E-Mail:  
 
 
 
 

Your business 
tagline can go 
here. 

in 2009.  The survey 
team has made two 
site visits, on February 
25 and April 1, 2010.  
The registration and 
recording of this site 
will be part of HCAA’s 
field work training 
program. 

  The site is a large 
lithic procurement area 
possibly containing fire 

cracked rock scatter 
and lithics workshop 
scatter.  The surface of 
the ground is littered 
with Edwards chert in 
tabular and globular 
form.  Also discovered 
were large culturally 
derived flakes, 
sampled chert cobbles, 
quarry blanks and 
preforms. 

John Benedict 

HCAA Board will 
meet Saturday 
morning, May 15 
at 10:30 a.m. in 
the Lab at the 
Riverside Nature 
Center.   
Members are 
welcome to 
attend. 
 


